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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

Happy 2025! We are excited to ring in the new year with lots of new programming and activities.  
Registration for winter programs begins on Tuesday, January 7 at 8:30am both in person at Nord-

Bridge, and online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com. Steps for registering online can be found on page 
21 of this newsletter. You can view the Winter Program Guide on our website or pick up a copy at 
Nord-Bridge - we’re offering more fitness, yoga and art classes, along with more seniors assistance 

and wellness programs. There’s something for everyone - we hope to see you in the new year! 

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 
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Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 22 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

Happy New Year! 
 
On Friday, December 6, we had our annual 
Christmas luncheon in the Multi-Purpose 
Hall. We had great attendance. Thank you to 
Neudorf Plumbing, Savers, Gordon Foods, 
and Wholesale Club for donating turkeys. 
Also a big thank you to our chefs and volun-
teers that made this dinner so successful, and to Anne Pauls for 
playing beautiful music on the piano. 
 
On Saturday, December 7, we had our 1st Annual Pancake 
Breakfast with Santa. Many children came with their parents and 
grandparents. All that attended had a great time. 
 
The Sock It To ‘Em mountain of socks was on display in the  
Multi-Purpose Hall on Thursday, December 12. Approximately 
6500 pairs of socks were distributed to different local charities. 
Good job! 
 
The Winter Wonderland Walkthrough was also a great success 
on Friday, December 13. Pictures were taken with Santa and we 
had a good turn out. 
 
Registration for Winter Programs starts on Tuesday, January 7 at 
8:30am both online and in person. See you there! 
 
Happy Holidays everyone. Let’s hope the year 2025 is going to 
be another good year! 
 
See you soon, 
 

Helen Gepneris,  

Board President  

Jerry Ooms Dennis Watt 

Sharon Anderson Clint Anderson 

Kari Van Elswyk Ron Van Elswyk 

Jody Tiegen Scott Schultz 

Colleen Dixson Shirley Strukoff 

Lillian Roberts Ingrid Oseen 

Rick Naso Linda Naso 

Gale Lessard Diane Tinnish 

Carmen Bankonin Gail Griffin 

Gary Hodge Glenda Hodge 

Sherry 
VanderGriendt 

1 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll find 
this QR code at our Newsletter stands in various 

locations such as London Drugs and Save-On 
Foods North. To scan this code, open the built-in 

camera app on a smart phone and point the   
camera at the QR code. Tap the banner that appears on the 

screen and you will be transferred to the Nord-Bridge     
website, where you can access our monthly newsletters   
under the About > Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge 

Front Desk for more information! 

Executive  
Director’s Report 
 

Happy New Year! 
 
I hope all our members were able to 
enjoy time with family and friends over 
the holiday season. I was able to 
spend time with family and friends 
where many laughs and memories 
were made, with our bellies filled and 
hearts full of love. 
 
I didn’t think it was possible that we could reach another 
membership high for a second consecutive year. Somehow 
we blew the doors off of 2023’s record year of 1580. At the 
time of writing this article (December 27) a total of 1730 
members were current for the 2024 year. 150 new mem-
bers joined in 2024, contributing to our record breaking 
year. Thank you to members new and old (no pun intend-
ed), who once again chose to make Nord-Bridge a part of 
their social connections and their destination for senior  
support services. 
 
Some highlights of 2024: 
• In January, Nord-Bridge installed new recycling, 

waste and organics receptacles to fall in line with the 
City of Lethbridge recycling, waste, and organics  
program.  

• Savers Liquor Store opened in late spring.  
• In June, the Dunford Diner kitchen purchased two 

brand new stoves. The stoves were purchased 
through the Community Priorities Fund grant from the 
Community Foundation of Lethbridge and Southwest-
ern Alberta. 

• In late summer, we purchased a new HVAC unit that 
services the Fitness 55+ Club, Medicine Shoppe, and 
Chinook LifeCare.  

• Nord-Bridge was selected by Rachael Thomas to  
receive the Lifetime Achievement Community      
Builders Award for our selfless dedication to bettering 
our community by serving other over four decades. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 
Anita Hamilton 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook            Tyler Johnson 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  DAILY 50/50 DRAW 
 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
      

 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 

with sound system and AV costs in the building.       
 

RECENT WINNERS 
 

December 23 - Charlie Lippa $125 
December 30 - Jim Hahn $105 

 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons 

Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 
Garry Thomas,  

In Memory of Karen Thomas $500 
Sharon Van Den Hengel,  

In Memory of Diane Bennett $100 
Eveline Polczer $300 
Douglas Cole $150 
Michael Bennett,  

In Memory of Diane Bennett $300 
Kathleen Filkowski,  

In Memory of Diane Bennett $200 
Stephen King $200 
Harry Mueller $50 

Frances Janecke $100 
Willy Holz,  

In Memory of Hildegard Holz $100 
Alan Rose $2000 

Gordon Vaselenak $200 
Joe and Dianne Smith, 

In Memory of Diane Bennett $100 
3 anonymous donors of $100, $1500, $100 

 

NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 

Jan.- Dec. 2024: $14,495.50 

Over 29 Years Experience 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Seniors System Navigator    
I would like to wish you all a Happy New Year! My hope for you all at Nord-Bridge is that you will be  
happy and healthy, and have a prosperous year. The staff at Nord Bridge this year will provide lots of 
activities, great meals cooked by Bety and Tyler, and a whole lot of loving care from Maria and Erin.  
 

During the winter months many seniors like to go on holidays, and I want to share tips on how beneficial 
travel is for seniors. Traveling has many benefits: 
• Physical health - Traveling can help seniors stay active and reduce stress which prevents heart 

disease and other illnesses. 
• Cognitive health - Traveling improves cognitive function and memory retention. Exploring new 

places stimulates the brain and can help neuroplasticity. Neuroplasticity is the brain’s ability to change and adapt to new 
experiences.  

• Mental health - Traveling can reduce stress, combat depression, and lower dementia. It helps seniors feel less           
disconnected to their environment. 

• Social engagement - Travel can help seniors meet new people and make new friends. 
• Sense of purpose - Traveling can give many seniors a renewed sense of purpose. 
• New experiences - Seniors experience new sponsorship and new foods with friends. 
 

Just recently, I met Jeff Sarich, who is a travel agent and the husband of Julie, our Director of Funds Development. The       
following are tips that Jeff suggests for a worry-free journey: 
• Consult with your doctor, especially if you have any health issues. Your doctor can provide advice on vaccinations,   

medications, and any health risks. 
• Pack light and have a suitcase that has wheels to avoid heavy lifting. 
• Get travel insurance to cover all medical emergencies, trip cancellations, and lost luggage. 
• Keep an eye on your belongings, especially in very crowded cities. Purchase a fanny pack or a secure travel wallet to 

keep your valuables and passport safe. 
• Take your cell phone with you wherever you go and turn on international roaming, so you are connected with your family 

or loved ones. 
• Look for hotels that that are accessible and have elevators or ramps. 

As a senior, try and follow these tips and enjoy the freedom and excitement of travel. Remember, listen to your body and take 
it easy. Jeff, who owns The Travel Agent Next Door, always tells seniors HAPPY TRAVELS. If you require more information, 
please call Jeff at 403-894-9445 or email jsarich@ttand.com 
Charlene Kocken  BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator  

mailto:jsarich@ttand.com
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Well, we made it into 2025! I was on holidays between Christmas and New Years and it was lovely! I got to 
do some skiing and relaxing with family. 
 

We have so many great new programs being offered at Nord-Bridge this time around, from a new Yoga 
Thrive class for those with and beyond cancer, to a new Keep Moving fall-prevention class. If you have any 
questions on any of these programs do not hesitate to reach out to me. If you are planning to register online 
on January 7th, please make sure you have paid up your 2025 membership to get that discount on programs. 
If you don’t renew your membership before you register online, you will not receive the member discount on 
any classes. For a full list of how to register online, registration day questions, etc. please read page 12 and 
13 of the Winter 2025 Program Guide which was released on December 19th.  
 

If you have not been receiving emails from us and are a paid member, please reach out to our Front Desk and let them know 
so we can update our database. 
 

I would like to welcome a few new fitness instructors who will be or have already started teaching here at Nord-Bridge. Rachel 
Foster is a certified Yoga instructor who has taught for many years and is currently teaching for a limited time on Wednesday 
mornings for our Move Well Feel Well Chair Yoga class. Then we have Tracy Simons who is a certified fitness instructor     
specializing in senior fitness and who now teaches an Abs, Core, & More class, and a Strength Core and Stretch Class, as well 
as the very popular Tuesday and Thursday Keep Fit classes. Tamaki Saga is also teaching a new Wednesday Gentle and Chair 
Yoga class and is a certified Yoga instructor who has worked with older adults in the past throughout the community. Brandy 
Tonin, who is a Recreation Therapist in the Addiction and Mental Health Outreach Department of Recovery Alberta (formerly 
AHS), also teaches a new Self-Care Yoga once a week. Lori Gregory is now teaching a Keep Moving fall-prevention class and 
has a background in Personal Training for Seniors along with much knowledge on the Minds in Motion program for those with 
Alzheimer’s and their caregivers. And finally, Alberta Rose Country Dance instructors, Connelly and Bernice Robichaud who 
teach a Couples Dance class for beginners and have a wealth of knowledge on dance of all types! So please give them all a 
warm welcome if you have not already met - they all have a wealth of knowledge and would love to have you in their classes! 
 

Speaking of new instructors, you might also see a new face in our gym (Fitness Club 55+) giving orientations to new members. 
Cheris Samuels-Murdoch is here two to three times a week around lunch time and has a background in Older Adult Strength 
Training & Senior Yoga. She is also teaching two Yoga programs including Yoga Thrive and Yin Yoga in the evenings and is the 
dry land instructor for our Nord-Bridge dragon boat team, the Sea N’ Oars! 
 

I am always so appreciative to find such knowledgeable instructors to offer a wide variety of programs to the older adult     
population. 
 

Lastly, we have our annual Valentines Day Luncheon on Friday, February 14th in the Dining Room. Tickets will go on sale on 
Tuesday, February 4 at 8:30am. See next month’s newsletter for more information! 
 

Have a great 2025 everyone and stay happy and healthy! 
 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 
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Fundraising Report 
 
Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre is gearing up for a prosperous new year, filled with exciting 
events, engaging activities, and a renewed sense of community. Here's what you can 
look forward to: 
 

• Thriving programs: Nord-Bridge's diverse range of programs will continue to   
flourish, offering seniors opportunities to stay active, engaged, and connected. From 
fitness classes and art workshops to educational lectures and social gatherings, there's 
something for everyone. 

• Community partnerships: The centre is committed to strengthening its partnerships 
with local organizations to provide even more valuable resources and services to     
seniors. Collaborations with healthcare providers, volunteer groups, and businesses will 
enhance the overall well-being of the community. 

• Enhanced Facilities: Nord-Bridge is dedicated to creating a welcoming and accessible environment for all seniors. Plans are 
underway to modernize certain areas of the facility, ensuring comfort and convenience for visitors and members. 
 
Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre is more than just a facility; it's a vibrant hub of activity and a place where our members can     
continue to thrive. As we embark on a new year, the centre remains committed to its mission of fostering independence, self-
worth, and a sense of community pride among the senior population of Lethbridge and surrounding areas. 

 

Julie Sarich  - Director of Funds Development 
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Roaming Retirees 
 
Welcome 2025!!!  
 
The halls of Nord-Bridge Seniors  
Centre were busy in the month of   
December. We had an amazing 
Christmas dinner, pancake breakfast 
with Santa, and our Winter Wonderland Walkthrough. Thank you to everyone who helped make 
December so successful.  
  
Nord-Bridge Seniors and Getaway Travel teamed up to tour the Christmas lights of Lethbridge. We 
enjoyed hot chocolate and looking at the lights. If you have any travel ideas, come to the front desk 
and talk to Erin.  
 
Our Christmas Outreach program was a success. The students from Park Meadows Elementary 
School joined our seniors to help sing Christmas carols. The next Outreach will be on Monday,    

January 20, 2025 - put on your dancing shoes and have some fun with Celtic 
Routes. The program is $3.00 per person, and you must register at the front desk. 
See the poster below for more details. 
 
We are looking for accordion players for our February Outreach. If you play or 
know someone who would like to play their accordion at our Outreach program, 
please have them contact Val Arkinstall at Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre. 
 
I hope 2025 brings health, wealth, and all the happiness. Happy New Year! 

~Erin Bates  
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
 

Hello, my name is Tyler Andersen, and I am the new LEARN 
Case Manager who will be temporarily filling in for Amy 
Cook. I am a recent University of Calgary graduate, having 
now obtained my Bachelor of Social Work. Since late       
August, I have had the pleasure of working at the Lethbridge 
Senior Citizens Organization (LSCO) as a Senior Systems 
Navigator – Housing Specialist, which has been an incredi-
ble opportunity with many different learning opportunities. 
Come January, I am excited to be stepping into this new role 
and to be able to receive the opportunity to provide support, 
prevention and education surrounding elder abuse in our 
community. 
 
During my free time, I like to engage in numerous different 
hobbies including spending time with my partner, going out 
to explore what Lethbridge has to offer, tending to my plants, 
playing different video games and playing with my dog.    
Additionally, I also love getting the opportunity to meet and 
chat with new people, so if you see me around, please feel 
free to stop me for a conversation. 
 
I wish you all a safe and prosperous New Year!  
 

Tyler Andersen 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


